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 CHAIRMANõS VIEW 

Cover picture: A good friendðEric Knowler 

Chairman's Viewpoint 

 

Camera clubs have many functions.  Photography tends to be a solitary occupation and meetings 

provide an occasion to get together with likeminded people.  There will be a wide range of experi-

ence available within a club, so it is often possible to get information about an aspect of photog-

raphy with which you are unfamiliar.  Croydon has gone even further with this concept and a cou-

ple of years ago introduced an online forum to allow members can communicate with each other at 

any time.  Only recently, we were able to help a newer member profile their monitor which has 

made a significant difference to their work. 
 

But what cameras clubs should be primarily be concerned with is encouraging members to display 

their photographs and improve their capabilities.  The main way in which this occurs is through 

competition, which might not be a perfect mechanism, but is the best option which exists and has 

always been a camera club fundamental.  Those who know my previous views might be surprised 

by that last statement, but even I now compete on a regular basis.  It might have taken some con-

siderable time, but I got there in the end. 
 

Historically, competitions have been amongst our most popular events and have been well sup-

ported.  However, the number of images which members have produced for competitions has been 

disappointingly low during the past season.  There are a number of explanatory factors, but ulti-

mately I would expect a club of our size to have more members participating on a regular basis. 
 

Much of our recent AGM was spent discussing the reasons and how to encourage more people to 

enter.  Competitions remain popular and people do not want there to be fewer of them.  There was 

some debate about the scoring mechanism and whether we should adopt the more common 

scheme of marking out of 10.  Going up to 12 does give scope for a wider range of marks and the 

AGM voted to retain the current system. 
 

Towards the end of the season it can become apparent who the likely winners will be, which 

means that better images are sometimes held back by those lower in the order.  Next season, the 

fifth round for both prints and DPI will be themed to provide a greater incentive to participate with 

good quality shots in the later rounds.  The themes will be decided at the next Council meeting and 

announced in due course to give members plenty of time to think about their entries. 
 

Belonging to Croydon Camera Club has many benefits and I encourage all to take full advantage 

of the opportunities the club provides.  To this end, I would like to see as many members as possi-

ble showing us their work next season.  I hope that I will have your support for this aim. 

Finally, I would like to welcome two members to Council who were elected for the first at the 

AGM.  David Beard has agreed to take over as Treasurer and Emmanuel Muscat is a new Council 

member.  The club can only function if there are sufficient people prepared to help run it, so I ex-

tend my thanks to David and Emmanuel for putting their names forward and to everyone else who 

already makes a contribution. 

Mike Farley 
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            CLUB OUTING TO BRICK LANE  

On the evening of 23rd April an outing was arranged for a photo walk in East London's Brick 
Lane. A dozen intrepid members turned up despite indifferent weather. We ended up in a nice 
Thai restaurant with a good meal and a chance to discuss the day's exploits.  

Here are some pictures I came away with: Nina Ludwig 

From top left 

clockwise:  

Seeing double;  

Model husband;  

If the cap fits;  

What a load of rub-

bish;  

There, there!;  

Seeing double 

again;  

pics by  

Nina Ludwig  
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 PHOTO 2014 OPENING NIGHT  

 

Emmanuel Muscat: Best print set, Best print & Best Standard class 

Mike Farley, Chairman and Ros Conti:  

Frank Edwards: 
Best set of digital images  

Chris Davis: 
Best slide set & best slide 

Above,middle & below: club members enjoy the evening 


